
AGENDA: STREETS, UTILITIES, & SOLID WASTE COMMITTEE MEETING 

  425 Water Street, Lomira 

  August 6, 2025    6:30pm 

 

 

  The committee will meet to discuss the following: 

• Leaves collection agreement with the Village of Brownsville 

• Discuss possible installation of sidewalks along Church Street during the WI DoT project in 

2028 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A quorum of the Village Board trustees may be present at this committee meeting for the purpose of gathering information and possible discussion on items 

listed on this agenda. However, unless otherwise noted in this agenda, no official action by the Village Board will be taken at this meeting.    

  
  

 

Agendas are posted in the following places: Lomira municipal building and website www.villageoflomira.gov at least 24 hours before 

meeting(s). Persons requiring additional services to participate in any public meeting should contact the Clerk-Treasurer’s office at 920-269-

4112 option 2 for assistance prior to the meeting.  
 

Posted 7/14/25  3pm   Lomira Municipal Building, www.villageoflomira.gov/agendas-minutes 
  

Jenna Rhein, A/C/T  

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

This meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Chairman Gary More. 

 

Attendance: Eric Kohlmann, Becky Alf, Gary More 

 

Public Attendance: Leah Henckel of the Dodge County Pionier, Jenna Rhein 

 

The leaves collection agreement with the Village of Brownsville was discussed. Jenna Rhein reported that the Village could agree 

to collect leaves for Brownsville if job duties and weather permit. The Committee agreed to draft an agreement that the Village 

will provide the equipment and a driver, billed at $300/hour, to visit Brownsville once a week, as duties and weather permit. They 

will make a recommendation to the Village Board. 

 

Jenna Rhein reported that the WI Dept. of Transportation is requiring the Village to decide if sidewalk installation will be added 

to the Church Street/Hwy 67 project for those parcels that don’t currently have sidewalks. Gary More provided that the addition 

of sidewalks will improve property values. Eric Kohlmann asserted that it provides more safety in residential and school areas, 

and municipal code Section 130-214 states that all lots where buildings have been constructed are required to have sidewalks. The 

cost of the sidewalks will be assessed to the property owners, which can be paid over three years, as traditionally assessed for 

similar projects in the past. The Committee will make a recommendation to the Board to install sidewalks. 

 

Motion by Gary, seconded by Eric to adjourn the committee meeting at 7:15pm. Motion carried. 

 

 

Jenna Rhein 

Village A/C/T 

http://www.villageoflomira.gov/
http://www.villageoflomira.gov/agendas-minutes
https://library.municode.com/wi/lomira/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=PTIILADECO_CH130SU_ARTVIIIREIM_S130-214SI


 


